
Dr. Victoria Khiterer 

Research grant report for Summer 2020 

I used the research grant funds for purchasing scholarly literature for preparation of my paper 

presentation “The October 1905 Pogrom in Kiev as a Mirror of Jewish Revolution” for the 52nd 

Annual Virtual Association for Slavic, East European, and Eurasian Studies (ASEEES) 

Convention, November 5 – 8, 2020. I used the grant funds only partially because I planned to 

conduct my research in Kiev archives and planned to spend the remainder of the grant funds on 

my travel expenses. However, due to Covid-19 pandemic, all Kiev archives were closed in the 

Summer 2020. Nevertheless, I prepared my paper presentation using the available scholarly 

literature and previously discovered archival materials, and successfully presented my paper at 

the 52nd Virtual ASEEES Convention. 

 


